






  

 
 
 
 
 

 

MINUTES 
 

DISC GOLF TASK FORCE MEETING 
 

May 14, 2015 
 

Deerfield Community Park 
Multi-Purpose Room 
55 Deerwood West 
Irvine, California 

 

 
 
CALL TO ORDER 

 
The first meeting of the Disc Golf Task Force was called to order on May 14, 2015, at 
6:34 p.m. in the multipurpose room at Deerfield Community Park, 55 Deerwood West, 
Irvine, California, by Meeting Facilitator Darin Loughrey. 
 
ROLL CALL 
 
 PRESENT:  4 TASK FORCE MEMBER: PHILLIP BENGUHE 
     TASK FORCE MEMBER: LARRY LEVENSTONE 

TASK FORCE MEMBER: CONNIE MOISE  
 TASK FORCE MEMBER: LINDA TAIRA 

 
 ABSENT:  2 COMMISSIONER: MELISSA FOX 
     COMMISSIONER: SCOTT SCHULTZ   
  
     
INTRODUCTIONS 
 

Facilitator Loughrey introduced himself and reviewed the role of Meeting Facilitator. 
Facilitator Loughrey initiated self-introductions of each Task Force member, and 
requested that each member provide a brief statement on their viewpoint of the disc golf 
amenity at Deerfield Community Park.   
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BUSINESS 
  

1. DETERMINE MEETING SCHEDULE 
 

Facilitator Loughrey informed the group of the need to schedule three future 
meetings to complete recommendations prescribed by the Community Services 
Commission. 
 
ACTION:  Moved by Task Force Member Benguhe and seconded by Task 
Force Member Moise to: 

 
1.   Approve Disc Golf Task Force meeting schedule. Task Force meetings 

will be held from 6:30-8 p.m. at Deerfield Community Park on the 
following dates: Thursday, May 21; Thursday, May 28; and Thursday, 
June 4.   Motion unanimously carried by those members present. 

 
AYES: 4   Task Force Members: Benguhe, Levenstone, Moise, Taira 
NOES 0  
ABSENT:    2   Commissioners:  Fox, Schultz 

 
DISCUSSION 
 
Facilitator Loughrey circulated a spreadsheet surveying adaptability of locating an 
alternate disc golf course at an Irvine park or other public facility.  Task Force members 
were requested to provide feedback on alternate course locations at the next meeting. 
 
Task Force members participated in a brainstorming session regarding Deerfield safety 
modifications. Facilitator Loughrey indicated he would bring the brainstorm list back to 
the group at the May 21, 2015 meeting to evaluate and prioritize recommended safety 
measures. 
 
Task Force members discussed inclusion of a community survey as part of their work to 
determine if safety measures will achieve desired results. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS 
 

Doug Jacobs, a disc golf advocate, spoke about possible park modifications that may 
increase course safety.  
 
Wendy MacNey, a Deerfield Village resident, spoke about the negative impacts disc golf 
has on her property and the park.   
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ADJOURNMENT 
 
Moved by Task Force Member Moise, seconded by Task Force Member Taira and 
unanimously carried by those members present to adjourn the meeting at 7:58 p.m. 
 
 
 
             
      _____________________________________ 
      DARIN LOUGHREY, MEETING FACILITATOR 
 
 
 
Date Approved: May 21, 2015 
 
 
______________________________________ 
RENEE HIGHEAGLE,  
RECORDING SECRETARY 
 
 
 
 


